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June 7, 2020

Eric Babson

babson@math.ucdavis.edu

1094 Cragmont Avenue

Berkeley CA, 94708

Dear Mr President:

I am concerned about policing. The past week we have had a tremen-

dous outpouring of rage about racist policing. General Barr like General

Sessions before him has shut down the moves of General Holder to shine

light on and help correct such failings through DOJ reports like the one on

Ferguson, more focused grant funding and consent decrees. Yesterday he

assured us that there is no systemic police racism. The refusal to investigate

or even admit the possibility of a problem is a sure sign of ineffective lead-

ership. This is hardly his first demonstration of dangerous incompetence

having begun the job mischaracterizing the Mueller report, moved to drop

a won case last month and ordered attacks on civilians last week.

Please assure me that you will fire General Barr.

I am very proud to be a US resident and a large part of that derives

from our promise of equal protection under the law.

Sincerely,

Eric Babson


